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Be cool é think school 

Succeed in School, Succeed in Life 

The UCMPFI Newsletter  Å  Vol. 6  No. 7  Å  2018 July 31  Å  Page 4 

Union Church of Manila Philippines Foundation, Inc. (UCMPFI): Phone: (63 2) 812-6062 or 812-5609,  

Fax: (63 2) 817-2386, Email: info@ucmphilfoundation.org Å Board of Trustees:  Atty. Teodoro Regala,  

Mr. James Murray, Atty. Joselito Bautista, Ms Emmeline S. Huang, Ms. Gayla Carreon, Ms. Soledad Gri¶o,  

Ms. Leah Laurel, Dr. Jasmin Jamora, Ms. Leah Ponio Å Working Committee: Emmeline Huang - Chairman, 

Soledad Gri¶o - Vice-Chairman, James Murray, Linda Murray, Leah Laurel, Leah Ponio, Rogelio Sarreal, 

Nadine Sarreal, Noel Laguna, Leah Flores, Amelia Torrente - Members, Lolita Paloma - Project Coordinator  

Å The UCMPFI Newsletter: UCMPFI - Publisher, Beaulah P. Taguiwalo - Editorial and Publication Design 

Consultant. Unless otherwise indicated, all reports, articles and photos are copyright by UCMPFI. 

Grace Enough to Ensure Secondary 

Education (GEESE) 

For school year 2018-2019, UCMPFI 
is supporting 25 high school students 
under the GEESE scholarship program, 

in partnership with the Department of 
Education - Schools Division of Makati 

City (DepEd Makati)Φ The scholars are  

from K7 to K12, enrolled in public 
schools under the jurisdiction of 

DepEd Makati. 
Scholarship is awarded with the 
intention of boosting financially 

challenged students to enable them to  
complete their high school education. 
Scholars receive a clothing allowance  

at the start of the school year and are 
given a monthly allowance for daily 

transportation and food and other 
miscellaneous expenses. Assistance 
for special needs such as prescrip-

tion eyeglasses and emergency 
medical assistance is also provided.  
(GEESE...continued on page 2) 
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Some of the new scholars (2018-2019) during the GEESE orientation on July 14, 2018, at Gen. Pio Del Pilar High School. 

Clockwise from top: CENEP Cainta children present a special number; children adorned with colorful cutouts of healthy food; 
CENEP Mandaluyong parents present food preparation demo during the Nutrition Month program. 


